Nothing More Beautiful

The first of four Nothing More Beautiful
encounters for 2010-11 begins at 7 p.m.
Thursday, October 21, with catechesis by
Archbishop Richard Smith and a witness
presentation by Julien Hammond. Julien
currently heads the archdiocesan Office of
Evangelization and Catechesis, but on this
evening he speaks to us as a fellow ordinary
Catholic. Julien grew up in a devout Catho-
lic family in a Saskatchewan community
rich with various faith traditions, studied
divinity and theology, and along the way
developed an infectious passion for ecumen-
ism. An engaging speaker, he has a passion
for the faith and and thrives on sharing it
with others. The presentations by
Archbishop Smith and Julien are set against
the liturgical backdrop of Cathedral VVespers
and sacred music. Join us as we begin our
journey exploring the Beauty in the Life of
Communion.

October 17" -
29" Sunday in Ordinary Time

In hearing God’s Word today we find a
consistent theme... to be persistent. Persis-
tence is a wonderful virtue that we should
all cultivate as disciples and stewards.
Through our baptism and confirmation we
have all been given a responsibility to share
the gift of our faith... to evangelize. This is
not easy in our society today, but with
God’s grace we can all do it in our own
way. Evangelization requires patience, per-
sistence and above all prayer. Be a good
steward and share the gift of faith!

Stewardship Office,
The Archdiocese of Winnipeg,
www.archwinnipeg.ca

Election races begin for Catho-
lic school trustee candidates

In the October 18th municipal elec-
tions, voters will be asked to elect
trustees to the board of each school
district in Alberta. All parishioners
are encouraged to take the time to
learn about the people who have de-
cided to let their names stand for
election in the eight Catholic school
districts in the Archdiocese, and to
make informed and prayerful
choices on election day. Please visit
our Trustee Elections 2010 web-
page to see a list of the electoral
wards or subdivisions covered by
each parish. The page also in-
cludes links to the websites of the
school districts and the candidates.

Social Justice ...

GEA Listening Session: You are invited
to join with fellow parishioners from Ed-
monton and area parishes to be part of a
“listening” session with the Greater Edmon-
ton Alliance (GEA) on Tuesday, October
19, 7-9 p.m. at St. Charles Parish, 17511 -
112 Street, Edmonton. Laura Jeffreys from
GEA will assist us in naming the commu-
nity issues we feel are most important for
GEA to address in its future action cam-
paigns. This event is organized by the Social
Justice Committee of St. Charles Parish and
the Office for Social Justice of the Catholic
Archdiocese of Edmonton. For more infor-
mation contact Bob McKeon at 780-469-
1010 ext. 2291 or sjustice@caedm.ca
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Mary Help of Christians Chinese Catholic Parish 10140 — 119 Street, Edmonton, AB T5K 1Y9
Email address: maryhelpofchrist@interbaun.com Website: www.chinesecatholicparish.ca
Phone: (780) 482-7481 Fax: (780) 482-7488
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Archbishop O'Leary
50th Anniversary

Staff, students, alumni and friends of Archbishop
O'Leary High the celebrations on Thursday, Oc-
tober 21, with an Alumni Football Game against
St. Francis Xavier, 7:30 p.m. at Clark Field. St.
Matthew's Parish is hosting the 50/50 draw and
there will be a halftime presentation to former
players and coaches. If you know of any former
players or coaches who would like to participate,
please have them contact
Corey.Mahood@ecsd.net Come and join the
band, our staff, and our very own "Don Cherry" for
the football game. Go SPARTANS Go!

Rosary

October is the month devoted to our
Lady of the rosary. In her honor, we will
pray the Rosary 20 minutes before the
three Sunday Masses. Please come and
join us.

Cornerstone of Faith Campaign
Report

The Overall Cornerstone campaign to build
the new Seminary and College has raised
$11.5 million on a goal of $15 million last
spring. The Cornerstone of Faith Parish Cam-
paign still needs over $500,000 to reach the
goal for parishes of $2 million.

To those who have already contributed,
thank you very much. Archbishop Smith has
asked each person and family in our Arch-
diocese to contribute according to their
means. Every gift is important. Luke, in
Chapter 12 verse 48 said: "From everyone to
whom has been given, much will be re-
quired. Please think about and pray about
your support for our seminary and college.
Our second collection on next Sunday is for
Cornerstone Campaign and if you prefer,
you can pick up a pledge form at the recep-
tion desk.

Jubilee of
Fr. Don MacDonald, OFM

Friends and current and former students of
Father Don are cordially invited to celebrate
his 50 years of dedicated service at an open
house on Sunday, October 31, 2 to 5 p.m. at
St. Faith’s Anglican Church Hall, 11725 - 93
Street, Edmonton. Please RSVP by October
25 to Oceanna Hall at 780-918-8427 or by
email to oceannah@telusplanet.net



